

CFMEU CONSTRUCTION & GENERAL DIVISION NATIONAL OFFICE

Level 9, 215-217 Clarence St Sydney NSW 2000 Box Q235, QBV Post Office Sydney NSW 1230

> Ph 02 8524 5800 Fax 02 8524 5801 ABN: 46 243 168 565

6th July 2016

Vice President Hatcher Fair Work Commission 80 William Street East Sydney, NSW 2011

By email: amod@fwc.gov.au

Dear Vice President Hatcher,

Re: AM/2014/196 and 197- 4 yearly review of modern awards – Casual Employment and Parttime Employment

In recent correspondence to the Fair Work Commission both the HIA¹ and MBA² have suggested that the hearing set down for 15th July 2016, to hear the parties in regard to the Joinery and Building Trades Award 2010, may not be needed if the parties were allowed to make further written submissions in reply (i.e. it be dealt with on the papers). The CFMEU wishes to advise that subject to the union being allowed to make a written response to any new matters raised in the employer reply submissions, the CFMEU does not oppose the course of action suggested by the HIA and MBA.

Yours faithfully,

Stuart Maxwell

Senior National Industrial Officer

¹ https://www.fwc.gov.au/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/common/am2014-196-197-corr-hia-20062016.pdf

https://www.fwc.gov.au/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/common/am2014196-197-corr-mba-240616.pdf